AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

May 13, 2010 
Freeport, Maine McDonald’s

Executive Committee Attendees:

Carrie Walia- Chair, Keith Chapman and Peter Roderick- Trails, Scott Dyer- At Large, Jeff Aceto- Outings, Laura Flight- Past Chair, Tim Flight-Webmaster, Bob Cummings- Newsletter, Jeanne Christie- Public Relations, Denise Courtemanche- Treasurer, Scott Dyer- At Large, Larry Dyer- Vice Chair, Brenda Cummings- Newsletter, John Mullens-Meetings and Education, Diane Edwards-Secretary,

Guests:

Bryan Wentzell AMC Maine Policy Manager, Rol Fessenden and Elizabeth Ehrenfeld AMC Board Members, Roger Scholl-AMC Staff

1. Minutes from the March 11, 2010 Executive Committee meeting - Passed unanimously.
2. Treasurer’s Report- Passed unanimously.
3. Maine Policy Office Open House- Bryan 


-They opened a new AMC office on Exchange Street in Portland and having an open house 5/14. Also they are 
looking for volunteers to staff the office; shifts would be 2-4 hours. 


-Also there is an AMC program at Little Lyford and in need of hike leaders to assist July 5-8th.
4. Annual Meeting-Larry
-
The annual meeting will at Camp Kieve, 10/1-10/3
-
Larry is still looking for suggestion on guest speaker and any suggestions please email Larry.

-
Brenda felt historically more information on the event for the next newsletter, the better the turnout has been.

 5. Nominating Committee Planning

-
Paul Hahn will be representing the ExCom on the nominating committee and looking for suggestions for the two members who do not have to be on the ExCom. 
Last year Peter Brodrick and Joleen were on the 
committee.

-
Peter Rodrick stated that we need to make sure people 
know what is involved

  6. AMC Chapter Retreat, Woodstock CT (6/11 to 6/13)

· Carrie is attending and if anyone is interested in coming with please let her know.

7. ExCom Retreat (7/8) 

· Carrie asked if there were any ideas on this retreat. Discussion was what is a retreat and should this be a day long event or keep it more social or have one topic discussion and then social during a week day evening.  

· It was brought up by Roger that our chapter should have a discussion on the 30,000 acre purchase and what role the  Maine chapter wants to play in this.

· Bryan agreed we need this discussion whether at the retreat or another time and he would gladly facilitate it.

· Peter and Paul suggested doing a retreat at a later time in the year.

8. Reimbursement Procedures

· Carrie handed out a draft of Maine Chapter Travel Reimbursement Procedures.

· Discussion was brought up that the reimbursement should be to encourage people to go to AMC meetings 

· It was discussed what should the travel by motor vehicle reimbursement be and most felt the AMC rate of .50 mile is fair but also should have a cap on it according to what the budget is.

· Carrie is going to redraft it for approval.

9. Committee Reports

· Meeting and Education- John Mullens

· Final Event is June 29th at the Audubon in Falmouth which will be featuring Dick Anderson and there will be no pot luck. There will be a summer break and start again in the fall.

· Overview of the 10 public events attendance



4 in South Portland (30)


3 Brunswick (61)



2 Bangor (25)



1 Falmouth (75)
· Outings-Jeff announced we have 90 listing on the trip systems and 45 active leader or co-leaders.

· 
June 23rd is an Intro to Hiking at the South 
Portland library 6-8pm,
· Trails- Keith- They have had 2 trips to date, Pleasant Mountain, 10 workers and Burnt Mountain, 5 workers,

· 
June 5th is national trail day and will be working on Stone Mountain in Brownfield

· Website- Tim- Electronic newsletter is catching on fast, within 48 hours it had been downloaded many times.

· 
Outdoor.org is in the process of being redesigned. 
They are trying to standardize logo, menus etc. for each of the chapters’ websites.


· Newsletter- Bob/Brenda- Next deadline is June 5th and after that Aug 5th.
· Biking- Denise- Off and biking with three rides to date.

· Membership- Mara was not here so sent along our membership stats, which is total 3,638.

· Youth- Larry- Did a hike on Bradbury Mountain. Right now only working with two schools but would like to expand when he retires.

· Young Members- Carrie- They attended a Red Claws game and is hiking Mt Jackson on Sat.

10. Lessons Learned and Moving Forward as an ExCom since Conservation Chair removal

-
Carrie talked about what we would like to see moving forward. That this group was a dedicated, caring and worked well together. 

-
Discussion on making communication clear and good job descriptions and guidelines. Have more in-depth discussion with candidates to see if role is a good fit.

-
Bryan thanked Carrie for her leadership and her time, effort and thought into dealing with a difficult situation. Also said he was willing to help with more guidance on conservation chair.

-
Tim thought conservation chair is more political than procedural which make it more unique.
-
See e-mail vote results dated 4-21-10 on record, 11 in favor of removal, 2 against, including conservation chair’s vote, and 1 abstention.

11. Upcoming announcement

-MATC Annual Meeting June 19th 75th Anniversary


-Roger presented Laura a picture of Tuckerman’s Ravine for her role as Chair.

12. Photo Sharing and Story- Some members of the board and guests shared AMC pictures and stories of why they are involved in the AMC.
Meeting adjourned

Respectfully submitted by Diane Edwards
